Gainsborough Primary School, Pre School and Children's Centre

Newsletter













Summer 1 2021

GAINSBOROUGH NEEDS YOU!

We need your help with our Campaigns this half term! Years One to Five are focusing hard on different **Gainsborough Keeps** this half term. We need your help to **Keep Kind, Safe, Healthy,**Connected and Giving. See what you can do to take part in or campaigns below:

Conne	Connected and Giving. See what you can do to take part in or campaigns below:			
	Campaign	Help us!		
Year 1	How can we keep safe in the sun?	Year One are going to be focusing on staying safe in the Sun this half term. They will be promoting sun safety across the school as well as raising money to buy items to keep us safe in the sun. You can find out more about staying safe in the sun at https://www.sunsafeschools.co.uk/		
Year 2	How can we encourage children to walk to school?	Year Two will be finding out how many children currently walk, cycle or scooter to school and will promote the benefits of walking to school. Then they will see if we can improve our walking to school during Walk to School Week May 20 th - 24 ^{th.} Find out how you can take part in Walk to School week at https://www.livingstreets.org.uk/what-we-do/walk-to-school		
Year 3	How can we make sure our food is fairly trad- ed?	Year Three are going to be learning about Fairtrade and organising Fairtrade fortnight. We will be having a Fairtrade cake sale on in the playground to support Fairtrade fortnight. Find out more about Fairtrade fortnight and how to support Fairtrade at http://www.fairtrade.org.uk/ .		
Year 4	How can we help every- one get an education?	Year Four are going to be looking at why some children around the world don't have access to education. They will be taking part in the Send My Friend to School campaign to unlock education for every child. Year Four will be contacting their local MP to promote children's right to an education. You can find out about the Send My Friend to School campaign at https://sendmyfriend.org/		
Year 5 GIVIA	How can we help boys and girls to have the same rights?	Year Five will be finding out about gender stereotypes and how they affect us. They will be looking at the rights of men and women around the world. Year 5 will also be celebrating and promoting International Women's day. Find out more about International Women's day on https://www.internationalwomensday.com/ .		
Year 6	How can we keep safe outside of school?	Year Six will be finding out how to keep safe outside of school using the work of the Ben Kinsella Trust. Find out about the work of the Ben Kinsella Trust at http://www.benkinsella.org.uk/ .		

Parent Zooms	Date and Time
Bank Holiday	Monday 3rd May (All Day)
Parent Zoom FROG's	Tuesday 4th May 4pm at 4pm
Parent Assembly Video: Year 5 Hawks	Wednesday 5th May
Parent Zoom: Year 6 Transition	Wednesday 5th May at 4pm
Parent Zoom Maths at Home	Tuesday 11th May at 4pm
Parent Zoom: Nurture Group Transition	Wednesday 12th May at 4pm
Parent Assembly Video: Year 4	Wednesday 12th May
Parent Zoom Zones of Regulation	Tuesday 18th May 4pm
Pupil Zoom at home: Pupil drop in session	Wednesday 19th May at 4pm
Parent Assembly Video: Year 6 Eagles	Wednesday 19th May
Parent Zoom Reading at Home	Tuesday 25th May at 4pm
Parent Zoom: Parent drop in session	Wednesday 26th May
Parent Assembly Video: Year 5 Owls	Wednesday 26th May

Year 6 transition Zoom

We will be holding a Year 6 to Year 7 transition zoom which will be led by Said Khahtun our Educational Mental Health Practitioner from MHST (Mental Health in Schools Team). Please see above for the dates and times. Please use the following link to join the zoom:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89452071832?pwd=TzFoZU43alhMMGVRK3JoS1ZOc2VIQT09

Meeting ID: 894 5207 1832

Passcode: M9T6Pa

GOLDS!	Each week we celebrate an amazing achievement from each class. Children are celebrated in assembly, receive a gold certificate and their name in the newsletter. Please celebrate their learning at home too!		
Nursery	Jeremiah - You have been actively participating in maths lessons. You have shared your understanding and		
Reception	Pawel - Working really hard with blending sounds together to make words in RWI. Keep it up!		
Year 1	Aaliyah - Great ideas and input during writing lessons! Keep it up		
Year 2	Natasha - Her consistent, excellent behaviour in Magpies. Natasha always follows instructions, is a great talk partner and in general is a positive role model for her friends!		
Sky Group	Lukas - Completing your own version of our story 'Owl Babies' called 'Kitten Babies!' Your story was a pleasure to read, keep it up Lukas!		
Year 3	Ishaq - For showing excellent concentration in class and independently planning his writing work.		
Year 4	Daniel O - Your hard work in Maths on telling the time for the last couple weeks. You have persevered and now can tell both analogue and digital time! Well done.		
Year 5 - Hawks and Owls	Zeren - beautifully writing an extract about the Vikings and including using figurative language and topic words. Well done! Amaan - Improved concentration in writing and sharing his interesting ideas for our setting description. Keep up the great work and I can't wait to read your final piece of writing.		
Year 6 - Eagles and	Sh'Cai - His continued effort in writing. He reflected often and improved his diary entry with adverbials, prepositional phrases and speech. Well done Sh'Cai!		
Starlings	Chelsie - confidently using various features of a diary entry and including ambitious vocabulary to describe her experiences.		